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FROM THE PRESIDENT 

Today I was reacquainted with that rare phenomenon, rainfall.  It was the kind of rain that falls 

so heavily that you don’t so much feel that you are getting soaked, rather that you are getting 

mugged!  Nevertheless, it has been a long time coming. Let’s hope there is more to come. 

Visitors to New Zealand this summer will no doubt have enjoyed the dry conditions, and amongst 

those hitting our shores were delegates of the 8th International Sheep Veterinary Congress held 

in Rotorua at the end of February.  Not surprisingly there were a fair few of the Society’s 

members present in Rotorua, and as international conferences go, it is almost certainly one of 

the most sociable!  Well done to Dave Leathwick who was one of the conference’s keynote 

speakers. 

Those of you with time 

enough to watch television, 

and I know you are all far too 

busy to do that, may have 

caught the recently aired 

episode of Stephen Fry’s Qi, 

‘H for Horrible’, in which the 

parasite Cymothoa exigua 

(below) featured.  Truly a 

nightmare parasite.  I am 

checking myself regularly! 

I did have a personal run in 

with parasites recently when 

after 3 doses of a wormer 

one of my new puppies was 

still shedding large numbers 

of Toxocara eggs!  Parasites! You can’t get away from them! 

At Massey, the students have descended in droves, reminding me that pathogenicity is often 

linked to burden.  But it’s what they pay me for!  May 2013 be a successful year for you all. 

 

Ian 
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New uses for old anthelmintics 

They may not kill worms very much 

anymore, but they may still have a place 

on the pharmacy shelf.  Thiabendazole 

has been shown to be a vascular 

disrupting agent capable of slowing 

tumour growth 

(http:///www.plosbiology.org/article/info:doi

/10.1371/journal.pbio.1001379).  But 

before you start self-dosing with a daily 

dose of sheep drench, be aware that 

thiabendazole’s thiazole group is probably 

pivotal for this effect. 

 

NEW MEMBERS 
Joanna Roberts 

I joined the Parasitology team in the Animal Nutrition and Health Group at AgResearch, 

Grasslands, in 2010 as a flow cytometry specialist. Since joining this team, I have had the 

opportunity to learn a little about the enormous field of parasitology, particularly with 

respect to various livestock parasites and their impact and role in animal health. What I 

am really looking forward to is an excuse to put parasites into the flow cytometer but for 

now I am enjoying studying the interactions between parasites and their hosts’ immune 

systems which flow cytometry provides an excellent tool kit to do.  Prior to joining 

AgResearch, I was head of the Flow Cytometry Platform at the Swiss Federal Institute of 

Technology/Ecole Polytechnique Federale de Lausanne in Switzerland. Before this, I was 

Staff Scientist responsible for flow cytometry at the Malaghan Institute of Medical 

Research in Wellington. I thoroughly enjoyed the NZSP meeting in Blenheim in October. 

Sarah Lochore 

Microbiology and Parasitology laboratory technician at New Zealand Veterinary 

Pathology (NZVP). Graduated with a Bachelor of Medical Laboratory Science from 

Massey University in 2010. Have worked in both human and animal health laboratories 

doing a range of testing. Currently completing a Masters in Veterinary Science in 

parasitology through Massey University, which is sponsored by NZVP. 

Richard Scott 

I was raised on a sheep and beef farm near the Kaimai summit and got my BSc degree 

at Massey University. I started at AgResearch in 1989, and in 1992 moved to the UK for 

nine years where I gained my PhD in a project on GE sugar beet. In 2001 I returned to NZ 

for a two year fellowship at Massey University, before moving across the road to 

AgResearch and the same lab bench I had left 11 years earlier. I have spent the last nine 

years working on successfully developing high energy forages using transgenic 

technology. In 2012 I was shoulder-tapped to be the Team Leader for Parasitology at 

AgResearch. The role is primarily administrative, but I do enjoy being involved in the 

discussions around designing science work programmes to ensure that the results will 

bring value to the agricultural industry. 



RESIGNATIONS 
Tom Watson 

Tom has taken up the Technical Support Manager, Livestock position with Zoetis in West 

Ryde, New South Wales. 

CONFERENCE 2012 

This article by Richard Campbell was abstracted from the New Zealand Veterinary Pathology 

newsletter Synapse, Issue 53 (February 2013). Food for thought for future conferences. 

 

 



CONFERENCE 2013 

 
Organising committee - Tania Waghorn, Laryssa Howe 

and Caroline Costall.  

SUBS REMINDER 

The annual subscription of $20.00 for ordinary 

membership is due. 

Please make cheques payable to 'The New Zealand 

Society for Parasitology' 

Cheques can be sent to the Secretary:  

Direct transfer details: NZ Society for Parasitology Inc, West Pac, 03 0774 

0857331-01 

Members are welcome to contact Caroline if they're unsure if they've 

made payment. 

Phone: 06 351 8685 

Email: caroline.costall@agresearch.co.nz 

 

Dates: Sunday 20 October – Tuesday 22 October 2013 

Venue: Massey University Sport and Rugby Institute  
http://www.sportandrugbyinstitute.co.nz/ 

Caroline Costall 

AgResearch Ltd 

Grasslands Research Centre 

Tennent Drive 

Private Bag 11008 

Palmerston North 4442 

New Zealand 



THANK YOU FROM JUDY YEATES 

 







 


